National Training Directors Council

Association of University Centers of Excellence in Developmental Disabilities (AUCD)

Annual Meeting Minutes 2010

October 31, 2010

Crystal City, VA

Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by Chair Judith Holt. 

Introductions

Introductions were made and the following members and trainees signed in:

Judith Holt, (UT); Karen Applequist (AZ); Toby Long (DC); Stephan Viehweg (IN); Bruce Shapiro (MD); Angela Rosenberg (NC); Kay Conklin (MO); Roland Ellis (SD); David Helm (MA); Donna Gilles (VA); Lisa Daugherty (WV); Erika Ayst (NV); Stephen Rock (NV); Steve Koch (IN); Karen Ward (AK); Doug Vanderbilt (CA); Ann Bingham (NV); Sally Stuart (WA); Norma Jean Stodden (HI);Caroline Coffield (NJ);Amie Norris (IL); Sarah O'Kelley (AL); Fred Biasini (AL); Vicki Pappas (IN); R. Matthew Reese (KS); Louann Rinner (KS); Jenness Roth (TN); Sandra Root-Elledge (WY); Sandra Heimerl (NM); Elizabeth Humphreys (NH); Linda Tuchman-Ginsberg (WI); Vicki Simonsmeier (UT); Paula Rabidoux (OH); Alberto Guzman (AZ); Patrice Yasuda (CA); Denise De La Garza (TX); Jessica Howell (GA); David Deere (AR); Karen Edwards (OH); Ceilia Feinstein (PA); Amy Hewitt (MN); Kelly Nye-Lengerman (MN); Tierney Giannotti (CT); Michelle Schladant (FL); Louann Rinner (KN); Rylin Rodgers (IN); Marilyn Hammond (UT); Jean Beatson (VT); Wayne Stuberg (NE); and Crystal Pariseau, AUCD. 

Trainees:  Suzanne Engel (WA); Liz Nelson (MO), Liza Woolston (MO); Brooke Beussink (MO); Megan Alphin (MO), Meghann Gilliland (MO), Danielle Feltrop (MO), Maya Tarter (MO), Ann Furey (M) and Taylor Ptacek (SD).  

Minutes

Minutes from the last annual meeting were reviewed. There was a motion to approve the minutes, it was seconded and the minutes were approved. 

New Leadership

Judith introduced the new chair, co-chair and secretary.

Chair:  Toby Long

Vice Chair: Paula Rabidoux

Secretary: Jessica Howell

New Training Directors

The new training directors briefly introduced themselves and some requested a mentor. The following are the new training directors with their matches.

· Betsy Humphreys (NH) was matched with David Helm (MA)

· Ann Bingham (NV) was matched with Jessica Howell (GA) and Karen Applequist (AZ)

· Douglas Vanderbilt (CA) 

Updates from AUCD Staff

Crystal (AUCD) noted that trainees and staff can access the AUCD network through Facebook (Friends of AUCD) and now Twitter. She asked training directors to encourage their trainees to connect with others through either Facebook or Twitter.  
She announced that the Early Careers for Professionals (portal on the AUCD website) is tailored for trainees and they should be aware of it. 

She asked for feedback on the recent webinar on MCH Leadership Competencies. It is now archived so that LEND and training directors can still access it. 
The results of the Trainee Linkage Survey that was completed 2 years ago are being aggregated. Further follow-up on the results and dissemination is planned. She noted that linkages are important for LEND programs. 

The Trainee Handbook is also on the web. There have been a few minor changes and she encouraged any feedback. Stephan Viehweg who chaired the work group charged with revising the handbook invited any edits and indicated the handbook will always need updating. The 
Interdisciplinary Training Guide was recently published and distributed at the meeting and will also be available online. David Helm who chaired the work group charged with revising the guide gave copies of the guide to council members and announced that there will be an addendum to the guide addressing emerging issues of life course.

Dr. Jamie Perry was introduced. She will be working at AUCD as the MCH Technical Assistance Director. 
Suzanne Engle was also introduced; she is the Virtual Trainee this year.  She announced that a summary of the Strategic Planning meeting of MCH is available to trainees. She also welcomed all trainees to the meeting and identified specific sessions for trainees. She explained the purpose of the trainee liaisons and asked that training directors identify liaisons for their programs.

Updates on Issues of Interest

Diversity Training Peer Collaborative: Kelly Nye-Lengerman (MN) and Vicki Simonsmeier (UT) were part of the Diversity Training Peer Collaborative focusing on ways to make trainees and faculty more diverse. The MCH website has links on this topic.

Interdisciplinary Training Research: Angela Rosenberg (NC) reviewed the findings from the research on interdisciplinary training. She noted that an approach using LEND training coupled with "boost" training (an intensive training) had the greatest positive impact on interdisciplinary practice of trainees. There will be a poster presentation on this topic at the conference.

2010 LEND Guidance: Judith discussed the 2010 guidance and planning for LEND grants. She noted that life course, and Medical Home should be integrated into the competencies/curriculum.  Some reviewers will scrutinize the cost by dividing the budget by the number of trainees. The average number of trainees nationwide is 20. Collaboration is important to emphasize (across universities, LEND programs, state agencies, programs, consumers, etc.). The exact due date for the proposals has not been published yet. 

Board Report

The current president of AUCD (Dan Crimmins) and George Jesien spoke briefly to the council.  George thanked the council for the Interdisciplinary Training Guide and the Trainee Handbook, and our work in involving trainees in the network.  He spoke briefly about the Guidance and what to expect in the coming month.

Roundtable Discussions
Three discussion topics were arranged.  Directors were able to discuss two topics.  Key points from the discussions:

Life Course Training

1. How have people incorporated into the MCH vision into curriculum or are planning to?
2. How successful are your attempts?
3. Have you created partnerships/changed/developed/practices to meet this?
· Family perspective

· Transitions (school to adult)

· Concerns regarding clinicians not being interested in life stages outside of their concentration

· Need to consider person and family holistically

· Training needs to focus on how health and well being at one stage affects future.  Ongoing process

Research to Practice

1. How have people successfully incorporated this info into the curriculum?
2. How does your program incorporate research to practice activities in curriculum especially the practice components?
· All do “alternative therapy assignment” and report back to group, group by discipline, plus trainee feedback

· Medium-term research trainees (autism research) apply for 1-3 K, 1 MS thesis and 2 doctoral ( return and present to trainees

· Open house – ask them to discuss research to practice

· Use of web – links powerpoint of presentation to bio for future trainees 

· Policy brief and related TA

· Use “hot” topics to guide fellow discussion

· Journal club topics guided by fellows

· Life course issue

· Work wide IRB vs. training experiences

· How to use web to get information

· Use of second or two year fellows

Trainee Recruitment

1. Strategies to recruit full complement of trainees

2. How to attract diverse faculty /trainees?
3. How to provide competitive salaries for faculty and trainees?
· Use core faculty to recruit students

· Use Title V program

· Recruit from practitioners

· Family residents won’t be long-term trainees

· Offer opportunities for national or international training

· Provide travel money to clinic sites

· Career panels

· Focus on who the first responders are and recruitment should reflect state needs

Transition

Toby recognized the important contributions of Judith and the steering committee. She asked members of the council to make suggestions for the initiatives for the next three years. 

Meeting was adjourned by the new chair, Toby Long.

Respectfully submitted,
Karen Applequist, Secretary
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